Madrid Planning Board Minutes

October 7, 2010

6:30 p.m.

Present: Dan McGrath, Chair; Joe Finnegan, Town Supervisor; Gary Wells; Tim Lucas.

Absent: Wayne Day;  Tony Cooper, Town Board Member; and Jeff Gilson, CEO

The Planning Board reviewed an application for a sign permit submitted by Ms. Sinclair, who requested a variance to have a home business of cutting hair.  The sign permit was within the guidelines of our code however, cannot be approved until the variance is approved.  Approval for the variance is pending.  The planning board needs more information about the number of cars that can be maintained at the residence and the business.  The CEO needs to assess the maximum number of cars the property can accommodate.

The Alex Amyot wants to raise chickens on Main Street is being denied for noise complaints by neighbors.  If the roosters are removed then we may look at the special use permit.  Application denied.

Tiernan storage Barns on 310 wants to build another row of storage barns (40X100).  The planning board approved the storage barns.

Ridgeview Tel has asked to be able to put their wireless equipment on the water tower.  Premier wireless presently has their equipment on the tower.  They are not longer in business.  They have been bought out my someone else.  The current equipment would have to be removed first before New Horizon would consider placing their equipment on the tower.  The planning board does not have any problem with this issue.  This issue will go to the town board for approval or not.

Slic of Nicholville is requesting to see if they can put fiber optic cable up in Madrid.  Completion will take approximately three years.  It will cover most of Madrid and it is no cost to the town.  Rates are comparable to Time Warner Cable.  Planning board does not have any problem with the request.  Referring back to the town board for approval.

Also brought up was that the planning board minutes not being put on the  Town of Madrid website. We are now going to email to the webmaster.

Another issue brought up was the new special use permit form that Jeff has made up.  A form that a member of the planning board got off the internet from another town is to be emailed or given to Jeff to look at.

Issue regarding reflective numbered signs for the township.  Changed size of numbers and size of the sign.  Revamped proposal regarding the sign, especially the fines involved.  Referring to town attorney for approval or not.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.  Reminder Town Board Meeting Wednesday, October 13, 2010 at 6:30 p.m.

Next Planning board meeting is Thursday, November 4, 2010 at 6:30.

Reminder of Government Day on Tuesday, October 12, 2010.   Registration is 8 to 8:30.  It will be held at SUNY Potsdam, Kellas Hall.

